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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 28th September 2016 at Puncheston School at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-   Mr Dewi Lewis (Chairman), Messrs Gareth Howells, Wyn Williams, Mrs Alison Evans, Mrs Anne Thomas, Councillor Bob Kilmister Pembs County Council and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Dr Peter Lilley.
2. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 27th July 2016 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) PUNCHESTON VILLAGE GREEN. Alison Evans has daffodil bulbs which should be set soon. It was agreed that the Clerk should contact Mrs Amanda Lawrence, Puncheston School to see if she was still interested in the school pupils being involved in the planting of the bulbs.
(b) TREES OBSTRUCTING HIGHWAY VISIBILITY. The Clerk reported that he had written to 
Mr Darren Thomas, Head of Highways & Construction, Pembs County Council informing him of the locations involved and providing him with the names of the landowners concerned.
(c) UNEVEN ROAD SURFACE. The Clerk reported that he had written to Mr Darren Thomas informing him of the complaint received regarding the uneven road surface near The Hollies and Bro Dewi, Puncheston and asking if he could arrange for improvements to be carried out to the highway.

An acknowledgement had been received from Mr Thomas regarding (b) and (c).
(d) BROKEN FOOTBRIDGE FOOTPATH 78/7. The Clerk reported that he had sent an email to

Mr Matt Cloud, Countryside Access Officer, Pembs County Council and that he had received a reply from Mr Sean Tilling, Countryside Access Officer who had stated that he would chase up Pathfinders, who had been allocated the work. Dewi Lewis reported that Pathfinders have been out but had wanted to gain access to the footbridge by crossing his meadows in vehicles. He had denied them access across his meadows. He believed the contractors would now be getting access to the broken footbridge from bridleway 78/6. He understands that the footbridge will be replaced with drainage pipes.
4.Highway Matters.
(a) EMERGENCY ROAD CLOSURE. The Clerk reported that he had received notification from Pembs County Council of the emergency road closure of U3334 near Henry’s Moat. The county council had apologised for the fact that they had been unable to give the usual advance warning, but the road had to be closed due to the collapse of the highway.
(b) There is a pothole on the road between Cant, Castlebythe and Henne Ganol.
(c) There is an irregularity in the road surface near Fagwrfran East, believed to be where a British Telecom service trench crosses the road.


(b) and (c) to be reported to the Pembs County Council Service Line.

5. Planning.

NP/16/0476/OBS. Proposal by British Telecom to remove various public payphones within the National Park including the payphone at New Inn, Rosebush. The Clerk had sent an email to all members. There was no objection to the removal of the payphone and no desire to adopt the kiosk.
6. Annual Audit 2015/16.

A letter from the external auditor stated that an adequate budget was not in place at the start of the financial year and that the internal auditor had not identified this matter. It was agreed to write to the One Voice Wales Development Officer requesting that he takes up the matter of the extra audit 
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demands on small Community Councils with the Wales Audit Office. Copies of the Notice of Conclusion of Audit to be placed in the Notice Boards.

7. Correspondence.
(a) PRECEPT. The Clerk reported that the second instalment of precept of £733.00 had been paid into the Community Council’s bank account via BACS.

 (b) CODE OF CONDUCT. Email received from the Monitoring Officer, Pembs County Council stating that she is prepared to arrange for one newspaper notice for all Town and Community Councils in Pembrokeshire in respect of adopting the revised Code of Conduct. She is also prepared to liase with the Ombudsman on our behalf. A contribution of up to £30.00 will be expected towards the cost of the newspaper notice. It was proposed by Wyn Williams, seconded by Alison Evans that Mrs Jones’ kind offer be accepted.

(c) BOUNDARY COMMISSION. Information received regarding the 2018 Review of Parliamentary Constituencies. Representations regarding the Initial Proposals were requested. The suggested name for our constituency was Ceredigion and North Pembrokeshire. Members were happy with this name.

(d) The following were received for information:-


(i) HYWEL DDA UNIVERSITY HEALTH BOARD. Notices announcing ‘Let’s Talk Health’

Workshops.


(ii) ONE VOICE WALES. Notice of Pembs Area meeting on 27th September at County Hall.

(iii) BARCLAYS BANK. Letter announcing changes in banking support.


(iv) PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL. Letter announcing Pembrokeshire Wellbeing Survey.


(v) POLICE & CRIME COMMISSIONER. Letter announcing a Police and Crime Plan.


(vi) ELUNED MORGAN A M. Letter of introduction with an invitation to complete a


questionnaire.


(vii) PEMBROKESHIRE HOUSING. Annual Report for 2015/16.


(viii) Clerks and Councils Direct September issue 2016 issue.

(ix) PLANED. Letter announcing Community opportunities from PLANED.


(x) GLASDON. Local Councils catalogue.


(xi) J PARKER. Catalogue.
8. Any Other Business.
(a) ROYAL MAIL. The Clerk had sent an email to all members following the receipt of complaints about the removal of the post-box in Little Newcastle. He had since received a letter from Royal Mail which was unhelpful and did not mention the Little Newcastle box. It was agreed that local residents should complain direct to Royal Mail..
(b) MERCHED Y WAWR. The Clerk has received a request from Merched Y Wawr, Bro Barti Ddu to plant daffodil bulbs near to the Barti Ddu Memorial on Castle Green, Little Newcastle. Members had no objections but pointed out that there is an underground electricity cable near the memorial..

(c) FLAGPOLE. The flagpole donated by Ms Maria Hemingway-Skone has now been erected near the main door to Puncheston School. The Puncheston Recreation Committee requests that the community council sends a letter of thanks to Ms Hemingway-Skone. It was agreed that a letter of thanks be sent.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.45 p m.
Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 26th October 2016 at Puncheston School at 7.30 p m.
